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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

At the start of the week along with another local secondary headteacher,  

I a7ended Noor Ul Islam’s I:ar event for females, following an invita$on 

from the Noor Ul Islam’s Women’s Advisory Board.   This offered members 

of the local community an interes$ng insight into the life of Muslims during 

the month of Ramadan and the opportunity to join the Muslim women in 

breaking their fast.   I felt privileged to be able to join them and thank them 

for their hospitality.   

 

On Wednesday a:ernoon five of our Year 7 

students went to Leyton Orient football ground 

to take part in a cricket tournament and came 

back, winners, having beaten George Mitchell 

School, Holy Family Catholic School and 

Willowfield School.  Congratula$ons to our 

medal winners: Aicha (7F), Aisha, Ramisa and 

Phonix (7W) and Yngie (7H).  At lunch$me on 

Thursday the Pop Up Maths Café joined with the 

Gardening Club in the LRC to meet a fascina$ng 

guest speaker – a bee keeper.  I am delighted to 

report that although the girls were buzzing with 

excitement they were very well bee-hived!   

The week ended with a DEAR day (Drop Everything And Read) on Friday  for 

Student in Years 7-10.  

 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 
Summer Term 

End: Friday 

20th July 

 

Monday 14
th

 

May-Friday 22
nd

 

June 

Year 11 GCSE 

Examina$ons  

 
Half Term 

Monday 28
th

 

May - Friday 1st 

June  

 

Friday 22nd 

June 

Year 11 Leavers 

Day  

 

Thursday 12th 

July  

Summer Music 

concert 7pm 

 

Friday 20th July 

Last day of 

term  
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On Friday the new data protec$on regula$ons come into force.   

Please see page 6 and our website for further details on what this means for the school.       

 

Following the informa$on in last week’s Greensheet regarding proposed redevelopment 

on the St Mary’s Churchyard site, a le7er has been sent to LBWF’s Planning Department on 

behalf of the Governing Body and a separate le7er by one of our Parent Governors.  

I thought you would be interested to see their thoughts (pages 3-5).   

 

If you have any strong opinions on the proposals, please consider sending a response to 

dmconsulta$ons@walthamforest.gov.uk quo$ng planning applica$on 180314.   

There is s$ll $me to submit comments on the consulta$on before the extended deadline 

of 31
st

 May.   

 

I wish everyone a lovely Bank Holiday this weekend and happy half term to follow.   

 

Meryl Davies 

Headteacher 
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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

General Data Protec7on Regula7on (GDPR) 

 

You may already be aware of the new General Data Protec$on Regula$on (GDPR) 

which comes into force on 25
th

 May 2018.  This new regula$on will replace the 

Data Protec$on Act 1998 and seeks to give individuals more control over how their 

personal data is used by organisa$ons.  We are not changing how we use or collect 

your informa$on but aligning our policies and procedures with the new  

regula$ons. 

 

The school processes personal data related to our students, parents and staff as 

part of the day to day running of the school. We wish to assure our school  

community that we are fully commi7ed to being GDPR compliant. As such, we 

have updated our privacy statements which outline our procedures around  

handling your personal data.  These can be viewed on the GDPR sec$on of our 

website: 

 

h;p://www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk/gdpr 

 

Our Data Protec$on Policy and Subject Access Request Procedure have also been 

updated in line with guidance from the Informa$on Commissioners Office (ICO) 

and the Local Authority and can be viewed within the GDPR sec$on of our  

website.  We will also be wri$ng to all our parents and carers over the next few 

months to re-request consent for use of personal data where it is needed to carry 

out essen$al school ac$vi$es and to be explicit about what the data will be used 

for. 

 

If you have any ques$ons about the processing of personal data within the school 

please do visit the GDPR sec$on of the school website or contact me through 

 info@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk  

 

Romi Jalil 

Business Manager 
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Eid-al-Fitr Celebrations  

June 2018 

   

The school requests that Parents / Carers inform Ms. King, the School Attendance 

Manager in advance of the day that your daughter will be absent for her religious 

observance.  

  

Please put this information in writing. If you have not informed the school in  

advance as requested, you will receive an absence enquiry text as is school  

procedure. 

  

According to the DFE and Borough guidelines,  students are allowed three days’ 

religious observance in an academic year.  If your daughter’s religious observance 

days exceed three in one academic year, the extra days will be marked as an  

unauthorised absence. 

  

Eid-al-Fitr Mubarak 

Ms King  

Attendance Manager  

Informa7on for Parents and Carers 

E-SAFETY -  Free Parents’ Guide - Instagram 

 

The Na$onal Online Safety organisa$on has created a FREE guide to share with 

parents and carers about Instagram (the app with over 800 million users, including 

many of our students).   

 

The guide informs parents and carers about the issues associated with Instagram 

and  contains useful $ps about how children can be protected when using the 

app. 

 

The guide can be accessed at h7ps://na$onalonlinesafety.com/resources/

plaNorm-guides/instagram-guide-for-parents/ 

This will also be tweeted to parents/carers. 
 

With thanks to the Online Safety Team for this informa$on, which is part of  their  

 #WakeUpWednesday campaign. 
 

Ms Pra7 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Mathé, the Pop Up Maths Café 

 

A new group of Year 7 students are launched Mathé, the Pop Up Maths Café, in 

collabora$on with the Gardening Club on Thursday 24th May. 

 

Their idea is to raise funds to help save 

bees. There is a maths connec$on 

involving the Fibonacci sequence, please 

ask if you want to know more! 

 

Cupcakes flavoured with honey or with 

bee-themed decora$ons were on sale. 

VEGAN cakes were available too. 

 

Eric, the Beekeeper came in to deliver an interes$ng talk on bees.  

 

Lena produced the poster to adver$se the event 

 

Ms Robinson  and the Year 7 Pop Up Commi7ee 
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                                       Our School History 

 

 
 

  

 Last weekend, I accompanied a group of Yr10  students     

 on their Duke of Edinburgh Award expedi$on from   

 Epping to Gilwell Park. The  weather was perfect for     

 walking - sunny, with a  cooling wind.  Here is a piece  

 from the 1951 Iris  magazine, by Frances Horovitz (née  

 Hooker), which she wrote about  Epping Forest,   

 en$tled ‘World of Winter’.    
 

 

 

  

Frances Horovitz (née Hooker) a7ended our  school  from 1949 

and, a:er obtaining a degree in  English and Drama at Bristol 

University, she went on to the Royal  Academy of Drama$c Art.  

She then worked as a reader and  presenter for the B.B.C. In the 

1970’s she started wri$ng poetry, as well as  teaching and 

performing. Her son Adam also became a published poet and  

performer. Sadly, she died of cancer at the age of 45 in 1983. 
 

Ms Kelly, 

LRC Manager. 

World of Winter 
 

I am taking a walk through Epping Forest in mid-winter.  

Everybody said I was rather silly but I don't think so. 

There is an atmosphere of silent gloom in the wood.  

A stream )nkles on its lonely way; somewhat sad the )nkling seem, too,  

although the stream was going to its doom. When you step on the old dead 

leaves, they crunch and echo in a tone that seems complaining. 

Rooks circle and wheel in the frosty air disturbed, screaming harshly at you to go 

away and leave them in silent peace. The gaunt black trees sway menacingly as 

an icy gust hits them. Snow hasn’t yet come to conceal their great black limbs. 

A robin chirps, gladly on a holly hush studded with berries; an island of cheerful-

ness in the vast bleak scene stretched before me. I envy the squirrels tucked away 

in their warm drays. They are shut out from this unwelcoming world of Winter. 

S)ll, Winter has a certain quality about it, a quality of stern, cold beauty, 

created by glistening snow and shining frost, by the coldness in the air. 

Ah! The high road is in sight; I leave this majes)c and imperial world and go back 

to civilisa)on! 

Frances  Hooker, 2.H  
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School Calendar for 2017-18 

Summer Term 

 Ends: Friday 20th July 

Monday 14
th

 May - Year 11 GCSE Wri7en Examina$ons  

Friday 22
nd

 June 

Half Term 

Monday 28
th

 May - Friday 1st June  

Friday 22nd June  Year 11 Leavers’ Day  

 Thursday 12th July   Summer Music concert 7pm  

 

*REVISED School Calendar Dates 2018-2019 * 
 

Autumn Term 2018 

 Monday 3rd September to Friday 21st December 2018 

Monday 3
rd

 September 2018 Staff Training Day - School closed for students  

Tuesday 4
th

 September 2018 Lessons begin for students - Week A  

Thursday 11
th

 October 2018 Early school closure at 2.30pm for Open Evening   

 

Half Term: Monday 22
nd

 -  Friday 26
th 

October  

 

Tuesday 11
th

 December 2018 Early school closure at 2.30pm for Community Party  

 

Spring Term 2019 

 Monday 7th January 2019 to Friday 5th April 2019 

  

 Half Term: Monday 18th February to Friday 22nd February 2019 

 

Summer Term 2019 

 Tuesday 23rd April 2019 to Friday 19th July 2019 

  

 Half Term: Monday 27th May 2019 to Friday 31st May 2019 

 

* Please note there will be three INSET days to be confirmed  

 

Play for Team Waltham Forest 

Badminton Players WANTED!  Year 7 – Year 12  Male & Female 

Open Selec7ons  Sunday 27
th

 May 2018 2.30pm – 4.30pm Leyton Sports Ground, E10 

6PY,  FREE,  ALL ABILITIES WELCOME - JUST TURN UP!  

Must be available to play the London Youth Game Badminton Compe77on 9
th

 June 2018 

contact:  

Dean Roberts, Sports Development Officer, Tel:  020 8496 3694;  

Dean.Roberts@walthamforest.gov.uk 


